
 
Come Join Us for a Movie Night 

 

See the Power of the Rosary  
 

Mary, Apparitions, Predictions, & Miracles. 
 

St. John’s Parish Center 
 

Tuesday, November 23, 7-8:30PM 
 

The time is now to Say the daily Rosary as a weapon  
against the Evil of abortion in the World! 

 
 

December 1st Supreme Court takes up the case  
Dobbs v. Jackson Women’s Health Organization.   
This could lead to the overturning of Roe v Wade. 

 
+ Gloria Patri, et Filio, et Spiritui Sancto                                                                                        (November 2021) 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
I hope and pray that all are well. THANK YOU again for all of the continued love, prayers, and support.  
 
Overall, life at the seminary has been going pretty well, but as in life, there can be bumps along the way. My classes this semester have been really enjoyable, especially the 
preaching, church history, wisdom scripture, and sex ethics classes. I have learned quite a bit; now, it is just a matter of trying to remember everything. That is where I rely on the 
help of the Holy Spirit.  
 
We had an in-house retreat back in October, with Bishop Robert Coerver, from Lubbock, Texas, as our retreat master. It was a nice relaxing break from the academic workload 
and busy daily schedule. All of the bishop's conferences were very informative, summarizing the Ignatian spiritual exercises while including great human and pastoral 
information from his own experiences as a priest and bishop. Some short takeaways from the week were: 
 

- Always remember God is always by your side. No matter if you are in a group or alone. He is there. 
- We are all from love, of love, and for love – and God is love. 
- The preacher first is preaching to himself. 
- Vocation is to do the will of God. (When we do God’s will, we are at peace interiorly.) 
- We are all broken, and God can make use of our brokenness. (God can make good come from an evil act.) 
- You may know of God. But do you know God? (Do you have a personal, prayerful relationship with Jesus Christ?) 

 
Recently the second theologians, including myself, received the institution of acolyte. This is another stepping stone towards the priesthood. Before the Second Vatican Council 
in the early 1960s, there were seven of these steps divided into minor and major orders. The four minor orders were: porter, lector, exorcist, and acolyte. The three major orders 
were: subdeacon, deacon, and priest. Now there is lector, which I received last fall (2020), acolyte, and then the next step is the diaconate, and then the priesthood. Now, in 
addition to being able to, in a sense officially lector, as an instituted acolyte, I am officially able to serve the Mass, distribute Holy Communion, expose and repose the Eucharist, 
prepare the altar, and I can help remove items from the altar and purify the sacred vessels after Holy Communion. I am still an extraordinary minister, and not yet the ordinary 
minister for Holy Communion as the priest is, but being instituted means I can help do more than just what a commissioned extraordinary minister can do. 
 
Some other happenings this semester was our annual seminary golf outing and Solemn Vespers and choral concerts. With the next Solemn Vespers and concert being on 
Tuesday, December 7th at 7:30p.m. If you are interested, feel free to tune in online to enjoy the music and to experience just a small part of the vast treasury of music the church 
offers. It will be live-streamed on the seminary website: www.athenaeum.edu  
 
Helping at RCIA has been a blast. It is always great to be out in a parish helping others. I even recently taught my first lesson on the “Universal Call to Holiness.” Teaching was 
something that I was nervous about, but it went really well. I was comfortable and clear, and all understood the points I was trying to make. I just need to remember to keep the 
volume of my voice loud enough to be heard in the back of the room. But overall, all positive feedback. For some ideas about the call to holiness, look up St. Francis de Sales and 
his book Introduction to a Devout Life and the Little Way of St. Thérèse of Lisieux.  
 
Here in November is Vocation Awareness Week. As I stated above, as an insight from the retreat, our vocation is to do the will of God. For some, that is married life or single 
life, but for some, that is religious life. Pray to God, and ask Him what He needs us to do. Stop in the church if possible, and if you can pray before the Eucharist, whether in the 
tabernacle or in the monstrance at adoration, for He is the giver of all. God is who gave us our life. Shouldn’t we at least ask Him what He would like us to do with it? Also, 
every religious vocation comes from where? A Family! So, parents, grandparents, uncles, aunts, friends, neighbors, parishioners encourage kids and young adults to pray and ask 
God what He wants them to do and to try and explore religious life. For if it is not even mentioned by adults, are we really doing our part to help kids discern? Many are quick to 
ask what do you want to be when you grow up? But maybe we should ask what does God want you to be when you grow up? He must increase. I must decrease. (John 3:30) 

http://www.athenaeum.edu/


 

Just remember, God helps those who trust in Him! 
 
Take care, and God Bless! 

Eric T. Kaufman 
 
The Athenaeum of Ohio 
Mount St. Mary's Seminary 
6616 Beechmont Ave. 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45230  
 
 
NOVEMBER 21, 2021    Our Lord Jesus, King of the Universe 
 
     MASS INTENTIONS/SCHEDULE                        
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 22 St. Cecilia 
11:00 AM Dave Beckett Funeral 
 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 23 Sts. Clement & Columban 
8:00 AM Oscar & Marie Kuhlman, End of all Abortions,   
               For those suffering of any illness and COVID-19 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 24 St. Andrew 
8:00 AM Alice Palte (CLC), End of all Abortions,   
               For those suffering of any illness and COVID-19 
6:30 – 7:30 PM Adoration   
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 25 St. Catherine Parish offices closed 
8:00 AM L/D Walter Recker Family, Bob Diller, End of all  
               Abortions, For those suffering of any illness and COVID-19  
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 26    Parish offices closed 
8:00 AM L/D Arnold Borgelt Family, L/D Elaine Ellerbrock Family,  
                Rebecca Goecke, Religious Freedom,  
                End of all Abortions, 
                For those suffering of any illness and COVID-19  
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 27 
10:30 AM  Doris Birkemeier Funeral 
 4:30 PM Kenneth Kleman (AN), L/D Urban & Frances Meyer Family,  
               Oscar Schnipke, Deceased Deacons of the Diocese of Toledo,  
               Alice Palte, Mary Ann (Warnecke) Hare, Patricia Geckle  
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 28   1st Sunday of Advent 
 8:00 AM L/D Mildred & Tom Nienberg Family, Jim Roof,  

               Rita Jane Bockrath, Walter Hoehn, Robert P Ellerbrock  
10:30 AM Jim Buddelmeyer, L/D Sylvester Meyerhoffer Family, 
                  Richard Spanglerl(AN), Jimmie Bialecki, Marilyn Gulker 
 
Jesus claims, “Anyone committed to the truth hears my voice.” Commit yourself to truth and heed the voice of God. (John 18:33-37) 
 

For our Church leaders, consecrate them in truth and guide them by your Spirit, we pray. 
 
READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY NOVEMBER 28 
Jer 33:14-16     1Thes 3:12, 4:2     Lk 21:25-2, 34-36 
 

NOVEMBER 21, 2021   
  Our Lord Jesus, King of the Universe 

 
Today we celebrate Jesus Christ the King Sunday. In the gospel we hear, “Jesus answered, My kingdom does not belong to this world. If my kingdom did belong to this world, my attendants would 
be fighting to keep me from being handed over to the Jews. But as it is, my kingdom is not here."  
The power, prestige, and the military might you see in this world does not belong to Jesus. It belongs to the world. As Christians we have to be careful not to bring that type of influence into the church. Jesus 
is meek and humble of heart. Jesus is a perfect gentleman. He does not make us do anything we don’t want to do. The world wants to control your thinking and behavior. Google keeps track of your computer 
entries. This world is an evil place and Jesus came to save us from it. Jesus wants to bring us into his world, his kingdom. This world is the opposite of the one we are living in now.  
So, we live in this world and the world demands our allegiance. Do we serve the king of this world? Money, power, control or do we serve Jesus? Your going to serve someone in this world. You will either 
serve those who want money, power, or control or you will serve Jesus. Who is your king? Give him your allegiance. God bless you all.   Fr. Tony  
 
 
RCIA INTEREST – Monday, Nov 22, 6:00 – 7:30pm in the cafeteria.     Snack by Kari & Andy Gray – Topic: Church Tour-Vestments, Sacred Vessels, Furnishing.  These sessions are open to all 
interested persons – those wishing to become a Catholic and for Catholics who wish to up-date themselves.  We welcome you.   
 
WEEKDAY SERVERS: 
Tue.  8:00 AM: Kendall Mayhew, Luke Maag, Adam Maag  
Wed. 8:00 AM: Brooke Maag, Chase Maag, Grant Maag  
Thu.  8:00 AM: Aubrey Leopold, Grant Leopold, Alaina Klass 
Fri.    8:00 AM: Allison Kuhlman, Ethan Kuhlman, Austin Kidd    
Sat.   8:00 AM: Madison Kimmet, Lauren Kimmet, Liam Kaufman 
 
THANKSGIVING MASS – LECTORS: Andy Gray, Deb Schroeder 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS: Deb Leopold, Steve Leopold  
 
               Next Sunday NOVEMBER 28 
SUNDAY SERVERS:  
Sat.  4:30 PM: Emma Hoffman, Jeramy Hermiller, Chase Faber; 
Sun.  8:00AM: Morgan Maag, Marissa Maag, Owen Kidd; 
Sun. 10:30AM: Cooper Niese, Trevor Maag, Lauren Heebsh 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS                          LECTORS 
  4:30 Geri Ricker            Mike Karhoff  
          Jan Schroeder                                               Mary Rose Ellerbrock 
  8:00 Deb Schroeder    Connie Cassidy 
          Deb Burwell     Sharon Meyer 
10:30 Rose Warnecke         Tim Hansen 
          Gene Warnecke Choir-Jason Miller             Jeanne Schram 
The Lector Workbooks for next year are now in the servers’ sacristy. Please pick yours up today. Workbooks will start the first Sunday of Advent, November 28. Thank you! 
SUNDAY GIFT BEARERS:  
Sat. 4:30 PM: Dan Schnipke Family;  
Sun. 8:00 AM: Ron Schmiedebusch Family; 
Sun. 10:30 AM: Leon Meyer Family; 
NOVEMBER USHERS: Sat. 4:30pm: Brian Grime, Richard Schmitz;  
Sun.   8:00 AM: Tom Morman, Tony Maag;  
Sun. 10:30 AM: Nathan Schroeder, Al Kaufman 
COUNTERS FOR SUNDAY: 8 
ROSARY NEXT SUNDAY:  Henry & Jane Kaufman, Sharon Meyer 
NOVEMBER FUNERAL ROSARY LEADERS: Deb & Mike Ebbeskotte, Betty & Don Nienberg, Carol Kaufman, Diane Utrup, Steve & Deb Leopold, Linda Schroeder 
 
FAMILIES TO LIGHT ADVENT WREATH BEFORE MASS: next Sat., Nov. 27, 4:30pm: ?????? Family; Sun., Nov. 28, 8:00am, ???; 10:30 AM – ????. Thank you to all who so graciously volunteered 
to light the Advent Wreath! Happy Advent! God bless all of you! 
 
DID YOU KNOW? 
Tom Wolke will celebrate his 83rd birthday on November 23 
Louise Schumaker will celebrate her 80th birthday on November 24 
Teresa Borgelt will celebrate her 90th birthday on November 29 
Cleo Liebrecht will celebrate his 92nd birthday on November 30 
 
WELCOME THE NEWLY BAPTIZED IN CHRIST: 

From the 
Desk of  

Fr. Tony 

 Toledo Men Instituted to Acolyte & Seminary Golf Outing – Team 
Pi  



Gabriel Edward, son of Jason & Bridget Fischer 
Wesley Alan, son of Brian & Katie Laubenthal 
Lainey Marie, daughter of Benjamin & Amy Kaufman 
Hazel Elizabeth, daughter of Austin & Racheal Basinger 
 
HOME TO GOD: Please remember in your Masses and prayers the soul of Marilyn Gulker, Larry Rosenberger , Patricia Geckle, Doris Birkemeier & Dave Beckett. Our sincere sympathy is extended 

to Julia Siefker, Mary Lynn Warnecke & Jim Gulker on the death of their loving mother, Marilyn; and to Angie Klausing on the death of her loving father, Larry; and to JoAnn Nomina on the 
death of her loving sister, Patricia; and to Richard Birkemeier and Lana Foppe on the death of their loving wife/mother, Doris; and to Marlene Beckett on the death of her loving husband, Dave. 
 

GRANDorf Drawing winners are: Cindy Moening & Joan Siefker – Congratulations to both of you!  
 Next drawing will be Sun., Dec. 12th.  
 

 
 

“Always be happy, and everything will go along better.”   
  St. Gaspar del Bufalo 

 
Adult Faith Information 

Jeanette Schroeder – Coordinator  
Diana Meyer, Jeanne Schram, Marlene Kleman,  

Deacon Don and Elaine Inkrott 
 

Come Join Us for a Movie Night 
 “Power in My Hands”  

See the Power of the Rosary, Mary,  
Apparitions, Predictions, & Miracles. 

St. John’s Parish Center 
Tuesday, November 23, 7-8:30PM 

The time is now to Say the Rosary daily as a weapon  
against the Evil of abortion in the World! 

 
YEAR OF ST. JOSEPH 

Declared by Pope Francis   
12/8/2020 to 12/8 2021 
St. Joseph Pray for Us 

 
To Create a new FORMED account 

Visit FORMED.org .   
Click Sign Up, then sign up as a parishioner.   

To find our parish type in zip code 45848 or Glandorf.   
Enter your email – and you’re in! 

 Already have a FORMED account 
Visit FORMED.org .  Click Sign In – upper right corner 

Have questions?  Call 419-890-3724 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION ON THE FIRST SATURDAY, after 4:30 Mass until 8:00 on Sunday mornings. Saturday/Sunday, Dec.  4th/5th. Sign-up sheet is available on the radiator back in church this 
week. We would like at least two people signed up for each hour. If you can’t make it to church to sign in please call Katie Verhoff   480-236-7305 
 

Let our hearts be full of both Thanks & Giving! 
Happy Thanksgiving to all! 

 
From Fr. Tony, Deacon Don and Staff! 

 
Our Beloved parishioners who passed away from  

November 6, 2020 to October 5, 2021 
Jeffrey King 11/6/2020  Eulitta Spangler 11/10/2020 
Joyce Korte 11/12/2020  Ronald Kahle 11/15/2020 
Rita Maag 11/15/2020  George Schroeder 11/19/2020 
Ruth Kuhlman 11/20/2020  Delphine Burwell 11/24/2020 
Marciel Schroeder 12/3/2020  Dorothy Ellerbrock 12/8/2020 
Deborah Evers 1/6/2021  William Koch 1/9/2021 
Rita Jane Bockrath 1/18/2021  John Gerdeman 1/21/2021 
Alan Klemm 2/6/2021  David Schmitz 2/16/2021 
Dennis Stechschulte 2/16/2021 Doris Sager 3/28/2021 
John Leach 4/6/2021  Kevin Keiser 4/8/2021 
Nina Sommer 4/20/2021  Rita Maas 5/1/2021 
Melvin Hedrick 5/16/2021  Francis Tobe 5/22/2021 
Kathleen Verhoff 7/1/2021  Oscar Schnipke 7/10/2021 
Ruth Klear 8/3/2021  Ted Homier 8/8/2021 
Mary Lou Ellerbrock 9/18/2021 Velma Balbaugh 9/23/2021 
Laura Recker 9/25/2021  Kennedy Schroeder 9/26/2021 
                                                               Alice Palte 10/5/2021 
 

GLANDORF ST. JOHN’S POLO SHIRTS – we are having shirts made that will match the color of the interior of our church. The shirt says: “St. John the Baptist, pray for us” with 
Catholic Church at the bottom with a church steeple in Burgundy & white. You will find the order form along with the shirt back in church on the table. If you are interested please put $25 in 
an envelope, mark it “SHIRT” along with your name and drop in the collection basket. 
 

Grade School CCD Information 
Diane Utrup, Elementary Coordinator  stjohnsreled@bright.net. 

 
Jr. High CCD Information 

Message from Mindy Recker for Jr. High Coordinator  email at stjohnsjrhighccd@gmail.com 
 

High School CCD Information 
Message from Ruth Gerding Coordinator of High School CCD 
HS CCD- There will be no HS CCD on Wednesday, November 24th. Enjoy the Thanksgiving holiday with your families. 
HS CCD will be held on December 1 at 7:00 PM to 8:15 PM.   
HS CCD on December 8, 2021--all students will be attending Mass at 7:PM 
HS CCD on December 15, 2021-final session for 2021. CCD will again be 7:00 PM to 8:15 PM. 
Thank you all so much, 
Ruth Gerding, Coordinator of HS CCD 
 
Adoration on Wednesday 6:30 – 7:30pm  

 
Youth Director 

Message from Colleen Halker                          colleen_halker@yahoo.com   
 
WELCOMING RCIA – next Sunday, The First Sunday of Advent  we welcome into our Church Community our RCIA Candidate Mia Fonte who will be Confirmed and receive Holy Communion and our 
Catechumen Ben Keckler who will be Baptized,  Confirmed and receive Holy Communion at the Easter Vigil. Please continue to keep these RCIA members in your prayers. 
 
Thank you all so very much for making the Outreach Breakfast an overwhelming success to benefit the Bart Recker family. Also thanks to all the young people who helped in many ways to assist with the 
breakfast.  Please all continue to offer prayers of healing for Bart, so he will receive God's full healing. Outreach Committee. 

 

http://formed.org/
http://formed.org/
mailto:stjohnsreled@bright.net
mailto:stjohnsjrhighccd@gmail.com
mailto:colleen_halker@yahoo.com


                          
                The winner of the barn was Randy Kahle of Kalida.  
 
We would like to give a heartfelt “Thank You” to our parish family and the Outreach Group for all the support you have given us from the onset of Bart’s illness until present. Your generosity in prayers… 
WOW! Your generosity in coming to the healing Mass, to offering help, to providing food and gas cards and your support and generosity this past weekend at the breakfast… We truly do not know how to 
say “Thank you”.  I’m reminded of Jesus’ words: “What you do for others, you do for Me.” Thank you for supporting us, and thank you for loving Jesus in this way. We truly live in a blessed community- the 
best!! Bart, Mindy, Karissa, Tyler and Matthew Recker--  

 
CONGRATULATIONS 

ON YOUR 
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY! 

 
DON & SUE 

DULING 
Sean        Brad 

 
NOVEMBER 21, 2021    Our Lord Jesus, King of the Universe 
FERVORINO – Families feed the hungry, give drinks to thirsty toddlers and welcome strangers and even estranged relatives into our homes. We clothe children and visit family members who are sick and 
imprisoned. The routine actions of family life are religious and priestly for we make Christ present in what we do. Family life is Beatitude life. 
 
Attention ALL MEN!!!!  Join us on for That Man Is You (TMIY)  
Wednesday, November 24th, 7pm-8:30pm in Cafeteria    
NO MEETING Saturday, November 27th 
For more information, contact Mike Karhoff @  
mbkarhoff@bright.net or 419-796-0763. 
TMIY "THY KINGDOM COME"  
Blinded by The Kingdom (Wed. 11/24) (session 10) 

• Speaker: Dr. Leonard DeLorenzo 
• Heaven Changes Who We Become 
• The Most Famous Conversion in The History of The Church 
• St. Paul's Redeemed Memory of Who and What he Once Was 
• Transforming The Way he Sees and the Way he Thinks 
• Transforming The Way he Hears and the Way he Feels 
• Transforming The Way he Speaks and the Way he Desires 
• St. Paul Becomes Fit for Heaven 
 

Come Join us  Wednesday December 1st    6:30 till 8:30pm 
For an Extended Adoration Time 

Quiet adoration 6:30-7:45pm 
Pro-Life Prayers and Benediction 7:45-8:30pm 

It’s time to pray to turn our country around.  WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 1ST the Supreme Court takes up the case Dobbs v. Jackson. This decision could lead to the overturning of Roe v. Wade. 
Please continue to pray the Rosary for Life, for our Country. 

 
CHRISTMAS PRACTICE FOR ALL HIGH SCHOOL AND 6 -8TH GRADE STUDENTS  We will begin practice for this year’s 4:00pm  Christmas Eve Mass on Mon.  Nov 22 at church 6:30-
8:00pm.  Last year parishioners were unable to hear your beautiful voices, but this year will be amazing, so please join us!  We will practice again on Tuesday, Nov 30 – 6:30 – 8:00pm  and after 
the 4:30 Holy Day Mass Tues. Dec. 7 – 5:45- 7:00 pm.  If you have any questions, call or text Jeannie Verhoff (419)236-0996. 
 
Thank you to the many volunteers that we have here in this parish. You are all very generous with your precious time. We appreciate all of you greatly. You are amazing sharing your time, talent 
& treasurer. This parish could not run without you! God bless you!  
  
LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS (MULTIPLE PEOPLE) TO SIGN UP FOR SNOW REMOVER HELP– These can be paid positions. We need weekend help. If you are interested please call the rectory 
419-538-6928 or click on the link below to sign up.  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4FA9AF2FA1FFC25-stjohns 
 
GLANDORF CLC/ALTAR ROSARY INVITES ALL THE LADIES OF THE PARISH TO THEIR CHRISTMAS PARTY on Wed., Dec. 1, in the parish center cafeteria. Cocktails at 5:30pm. Home-
cooked dinner w/dessert at 6:00. Cost $8.00 payable at the door. Entertainment & 50/50 drawing. Door prizes. Cards to follow. Bring your friends and offer a ride for your elderly neighbors. Let’s celebrate the 
Christmas season TOGETHER this year. RSVP Alice Diemer 419-538-6616 or Nicole Ruhe 419-538-6654 by November 27.  
 
MONDAY THRU FRI., NOV. 22 - 26, MASSES ARE AT  8:AM (no school for grade school & High School) Thanksgiving Mass at 8:00am. RECTORY OFFICES CLOSED Thur., Nov. 25 & Fri., 
Nov. 26. 
 
Please remember to return your envelope for the Society for the Propagation of the Faith. Extra envelopes in racks in church vestibule.  
 
GLANDORF LEAF PICKUP till November 26. 
 
SERVICE MEN & WOMEN we are updating our military list. Please inform the rectory 419-538-6928 of any son/daughter if they are still active/inactive/or going to be active, any change of personnel or 
address changes. Thank you! NEWLY UPDATED LIST OF OUR MILITARY (AWAY FROM HOME)  
Lt Anthony Maher, B Co/1-35 AR/2-1 AD, Unit # 61375, APO AE, 09877 
Alexander Closson, 1035 INSIGNIA, Apt. 102, Bremerton, WA 98310  
Lt. Col. Darek Schmiedebusch, 6314 Chaucer View Circle, Alexandria, VA 22304 
Justin McFarland, 283 Twin Lakes Dr.   Destin, Fl.  32541      
Tyler McFarland, 116 Hightower Lane.   Aberdeen NC  28315  
Lois Hermiller’s son:   
SGT Jacob Zmyslo; Combat Logistics Battalion 31; Maintenance Plt; Unit 38465; FPO, AP 96385     (new address) 
Evan Barrett, 205 Jumpers Pass, Oak Grove, KY  42262 (new address) 
 
GLANDORF LIONS CLUB PRESENTS “CHRISTMAS IN THE PARK” Sat., Nov. 27, starting at 5:30 p.m. to help bring in the spirit of Christmas with Jim Birkemeier & Bob Verhoff’s famous Chili, 
the Glandorf Firemen’s delicious hamburgers, Pounding Hooves, Mr. & Mrs. Santa & his elves!!  All organizations please set up your displays by Nov. 27. If you need a spot for a display or have any 
questions please call Eddie Duling 419-538-6308.   
 
Kindergarten Registration Scheduled for the 2022 - 2023 school year will be held during parent/teacher conferences in the school office. The registration will be on  Monday, November 22, from 5:00-
8:00pm or on Tuesday, November 23, from 9:00am-3:00pm.  Parents are asked to bring their child’s birth certificate, social security number, a record of immunizations and proof of residency (i.e. utility bill, 
voter registration card, lease agreement or real estate tax duplicate) to the registration. Students registering for kindergarten must be at least five years of age by August 1, 2022. 
 
Ottawa Knights of Columbus New Year’s Eve Reverse Auction is being held December 31, 2021 at the Ottawa K of C.  Tickets are $60 and include a wedding style meal, games, and entry into a drawing 
with the top prize being $3,000. Tickets purchased prior to December 12 are entered into an early bird drawing. Wear Mardi Gras attire and be entered into a drawing. To purchase tickets or obtain additional 
information call Pat Gerten 419-235-1991. Proceeds go to the scholarship fund for the Knights of Columbus.  
 
“NEEDY FAMILIES” Since this is the time for thanksgiving and giving we would like to help our needy families. If you know of a needy family who would like to be included in the parish “Needy 
Families Collection” please call the rectory. Thank you! 
 
Remember Those Who Have Gone Before Us- November 21-27 
Elizabeth M Moening 11/21/70 
William J Schmitz 11/21/72 
Philomena E Verhoff 11/21/88 
Lucille M Schroeder 11/21/93 
Andrew B Schroeder 11/21/12 
Mark E Stoepfel 11/22/17 
Richard E Coressel 11/22/19 

Marie T Kuhlman 11/23/10 
Eleanor Patricia Vorst 11/23/19 
Norman J Schmitz 11/24/05 
Dolores E Pohl 11/24/14 
Delphine A Burwell 11/24/20 
Kenneth A Kleman 11/26/19 
Maria E Kleman 11/27/70 

mailto:mbkarhoff@bright.net
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4FA9AF2FA1FFC25-stjohns


Clara M Duling 11/23/98 
Gertrude M Meyer 11/23/98 
Cassidy Ann Klass 11/23/05 
 

Clara A Wortkoetter 11/27/75 
Cornelius F Verhoff 11/27/86 
John George Hoffman 11/27/05 

  
Mustard Seed Gift Shop normal business hours:  
Tues, Thurs, & Fri 9:00am - 5:00pm; Wed 12:00pm to 8:00pm;  
Sat 8:00am - 1:00pm  www.mustardseedgiftshop.com          Store 538-7220   
Brenda Maag 419-235-3106          Julie Barlage 419-303-5366 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
November 14th 2021 Collection 

Adults $9,144.00       Auto Electronic Giving $1,931.25 
Loose $1,981.00        Children $141.00    Total: $13,197.25 

 
Thank you to all of you who have been continuing to make your weekly/monthly contributions to your St. John’s parish family  

and for sharing your treasure, time, & talent with your 
St. John’s parish family! We are most grateful! 

 
 
NOVEMBER 21, 2021    Our Lord Jesus, King of the Universe 
       St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 

    GLANDORF, OHIO 
         St. George Deanery 

                Missionaries of the Precious Blood 
 

REV. TONY FORTMAN, C.PP.S. 
Pastor 

DEACON DONALD INKROTT 
***   ***   ***   *** 
ASHLEY DULING  
Business Manager 

MARY ELLEN HALKER 
Administrative Assistant 

DIANE UTRUP 
Coordinator of Grade School K-5 Religious Education 

MINDY RECKER 
Coordinator of Jr Hi 6-8 Religious Education 

RUTH GERDING 
Coordinator of High School Religious Education 

COLLEEN HALKER 
Youth Director 
LORI RUMP 

Pre-School Administrator/Lead Teacher 
DANIEL ELLERBROCK 

Music Director/Organist 
JOE SCHROEDER 

Maintenance 
MARK KAUFMAN – Parish Center 

LOUIE HALKER – Church 
Janitors 

JEFF GERDING 
Cemetery Caretaker-Manager 

 
JODI SCHROEDER 

Parish Council President 
Mike Karhoff (Becky)  – Vice Pres.       Tim Hoehn (Chris) - Sec. 

Eric Kaufman (Tracy)   Kelly Schroeder(Scott) 
Becky Schroeder(Jacob)   Jon Leopold (Katelyn)   Kelly Morman(Tom) 

Morgan Miller   Tyler Leopold     
Parish Council Members 

Sara Siefker 
Finance Committee Chairperson 

Sec.: Jayme Prasuhn   Angie Heitmeyer    Randy Verhoff   
 Matt Bockrath   Brian Grime   Luke Recker 

Finance Committee Members 
NICOLE RUHE 

Altar Rosary Society President 
BLAKE WALKER 

Men’s Society President 
 
ST. JOHN’S RECTORY:  
Phone:                        538-6928 
E-mail:          stjohns@bright.net 
Fax:                                 538-6147 
Web Page                                                 www.stjohnglandorf.org          
DIANE UTRUP      538-6335 
MINDY RECKER & RUTH GERDING                 538-6897 
PRE-SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR   538-6264 
COLLEEN HALKER         538-7268 
MUSTARD SEED      538-7220 
UNDERCROFT     538-6332 
GLANDORF ELEMENTARY   538-6880 
 
REGISTRATION-New members should register as soon as possible. Moving out? - please inform the rectory.   
 
INTERESTED IN SERVING YOUR PARISH?  If you are interested in becoming a Lector, Extraordinary Minister, Usher or in any other way please call the rectory 419-538-6928.   
 
PARENT SESSIONS are required by the Toledo Diocese for Infant Baptism, Confirmation, First Eucharist, and First Penance.  
 
PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS – The new dates for 2022 are January 2, May 15 & September 18, from 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in room 15, in the parish center - presented by Deacon Don Inkrott. Pre-
register by calling rectory.   
 
ROSARY FOR OUR COUNTRY at Noon on Fridays of the month.  
 
WEDDINGS: The Toledo Diocese requests all dates be set at the rectory at least 6 months in advance. Pre-Marriage Class required. Parties who recently joined our parish who do not live within our parish 
boundaries, or who do not belong to a family already registered in the parish; need to be aware that we cannot schedule a wedding date until six months after the time of registration.  The normal six-month 
preparation period would apply from that point. Normally only parishioners and those related to our parishioners marry here. Any other person needs prior permission of his/her pastor.  

http://www.mustardseedgiftshop.com/
http://www.stjohnglandorf.org/


 
MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASS Glandorf St. John’s will be having a 1—day class here in our cafeteria on Sunday, November 7, starting with the 10:30 Mass. This is a mandatory, 1-day class. 
Please register by calling the rectory.  
 
DO YOU HAVE YOUR LAST WILL AND TESTAMENT COMPLETED? DID YOU REMEMBER YOUR PARISH, ST. JOHN’S? 
 
SACRAMENTAL RECONCILIATION: PENANCE  Saturdays 8:30am & 4:00pm.  
Br. Jerry Schwieterman’s address: Heritage Manor, Attn: Br. Jerry Schwieterman, C.PP.S., 24 N. Hamilton St., Minister, OH 45865 

Br. Jerry’s address: Br. Jerry Schulte, C.PP.S., St. Charles Center, 2860 US Route 127 Rm 107, Celina, OH 45822 
Fr. Rick’s new address: 937 N. Defiance St., Ottawa, OH  45875 
 
DIOCESAN POLICY FOR CYO SPORTS – All players must be members of the sponsoring parish and/or educational 
system of the parish in order to play on the parish team.   
 
PARISH POLICY FOR HIGH SCHOOL CYO  Playing any sports this year? You are expected to attend both the Fall & 

Winter sessions of High School Religious Education Groups or Grade School CCD Classes---plus weekend Saturday or Sunday Mass. This includes all players, coaches and their families. Attendance at these 
groups/classes will be monitored and reviewed.  For each class missed, beyond 4 classes you will be sitting out one game. 
Parents, if your child is sick, please call or text Ruth Gerding at 567-204-1275 before class.  
This also includes the PUTNAM COUNTY GRADE SCHOOL BOY’S & GIRL’S CYO SPORTING TEAMS. 
We kindly ask the cooperation of all concerned as we implement this church policy for the good of our parish. 
 
(Fr. Tony– pastor & Jodi Schroeder – Parish Council Pres.) 


